Can we sell medicine out of our canteen? 

Question 

Can our canteen at the workplace sell medication to persons, seeing as we’re not allowed to keep medication in the first aid boxes? 

Answer 

Definitely NOT! You need a permit/license to sell any medicine and then only a COMPETENT MEDICAL PROFESSIONAL may do it. 

You may ask the question, why can we purchase it over the counter at Spar or Pick ’n Pay? 

Because: 

1.    You have a variety of options to choose from and aren’t forced to take only one specific make 
2.    They sell the medicine in its original container which includes the MSDS (material safety data sheet) that they assume you will read before taking the medicine that informs you of the contra-indications, etc.. 
3.    They only sell schedule 1and 2 medication. This is known as over-the-counter medicine 
4.    Only a clinic sister (nurse) may issue schedule 3 – 5 medicine because they’re trained to ask certain questions (which the canteen people won’t be able to ask or assess effectively) such as: 
a.    Are you allergic to anything, e.g. aspirin? 
b.    Do you have a family history of…? 
c.    Where do you work? 
5.    Only a medical doctor may issue schedule 6 and higher medicine 

It’s a too big risk to issue medicine without following the legal routes. You can incur legal liability if you have issued medicine to someone and something goes wrong and they find out a NON COMPETENT person issued the medicine.
